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Almighty and Eternal God,

Enable us, through Worship,

Learning and Service,

To live a life in Christ,

That, strengthened by the Holy Spirit,

We may show forth your love

to others throughout the world.
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2020
At the beginning of last year’s report, I stated that the first sentence of the Doxology reminds us of what God can do (more than we can ask or imagine) as he leads us into unknown territory. Little did we know that the Covid 19 Pandemic was just around the corner and that we would definitely be venturing into unknown territory. 
Suddenly all the plans for the Annual General Meeting were rearranged as we prepared for a Zoom meeting. At that point, many of you had never even heard of Zoom. Now you are all experts at clicking on a link and ‘voila’, you are at your meeting.  
Most of your meetings and events had to be cancelled or postponed. But many of you are continuing your ministry in new and wonderful ways. Some groups are meeting by Zoom. Some groups are holding “bazaars” or sales on-line. The telephone lines have never been so busy as we “check in and visit” with our ACW friends. Spring and Fall Deanery Days were cancelled.  
The 2020 National Anglican Church Women President’s Conference which was to have been held in September in Western Newfoundland was postponed. It will be held in September 2021, either in person or by Zoom. 
As mentioned earlier, last year’s AGM was held by Zoom. It was strictly a business meeting as we were not able to have our worship service or our guest speaker. We were pleased to have 44 members in attendance. Greetings were brought by Bishop Peter Fenty on behalf of the College of Bishops, by Hilarion Mitchell, President of the Toronto Catholic Women’s League, by Anita Gittens, Treasurer for the National WICC. Written greetings came from Maxine Hobden, on behalf of the Women’s Inter-Church Council (Toronto).  
Reports and the Financials were presented and accepted. The installation of the Board was to take place at the next Board meeting held in the Diocesan Office!! We still have not met in the office!! This year’s Board will be installed at the AGM on Zoom. 
The theme for the 2020-2021 Special Projects is the Housing Crisis: Affordable Housing and Homelessness. In the recent newsletters, we have been highlighting the work of the organizations who are receiving our Special Project donations. The theme for the 2022-2023 Special Projects will be voted on during the weeks preceding the AGM and the results announced at the Meeting. 
Enid Corbett thanked Eileen Martin, Valma Hay, Jean Glionna, June Dyer, the Rev. Canon 
Joan Cavanagh and Judy Beal for their special contributions to Diocesan ACW. Anita Gittens and Rebecca Jones (Holy Trinity Thornhill) were thanked for their mentoring with Zoom, without which the meeting could not have taken place. 
Best wishes were extended to Bishop Fenty on his upcoming retirement. A gift and donation to the charity of his choice were made from Diocesan ACW at the time of his retirement. Bishop Fenty said the closing prayer. 
The ACW Board meetings are held the second Wednesday of the month, seven times a year. The Finance Committee meets the Monday preceding the Board Meeting. In October and January the AGM committee meets. We invite new members to join us as we face the Challenge to Move Forward. Since last April, all meetings have been held by Zoom (computer or telephone). The newsletter is being sent out to the parishes by email. Printed copies are still mailed for those who have subscriptions. 
A sincere thank you is extended to Judy Beal, our Office Administrator, who keeps our virtual office running smoothly. Her tireless effort and attention to detail keep us all on track. 
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A special thank you is extended to Sandy McPhail who has become our virtual Treasurer.  
Many thanks to the Rev. Joan Cavanagh, our Diocesan ACW Chaplain, who gives us much to think about during her reflections at the (virtual) Board Meetings and whose contributions to the Newsletter make us ponder more deeply. 
To the Diocesan ACW Board and Committee members, thank you for your dedication, in using your time and talents, to enrich your Parish, Deanery and Diocesan ACW. 
To Bishop Andrew Asbil, the Area Bishops and the Diocesan Staff, thank you for your encouragement and support. 
Respectfully submitted,

Enid Corbett MA ODT

President, Toronto Diocesan ACW

SECRETARY / TREASURER’S REPORT 
The past year started quietly enough but by last year’s annual meeting we realized our financial planning for the year had to be drastically revised due to the covid-19 health crisis. We worried about meeting our financial obligations but, as the year progressed, we were able to pay our communication costs and on-going monthly expenses from investment interest payments and proceeds from our needleworkers. We were blessed to receive enough in donations from Anglican women, church groups and individuals, to give to the Council of the North, our “Homelessness” Special Project charities and other ministries as planned.
We face continuing challenges as we move forward. The days of our Mother’s vibrant, formal Anglican Church Women’s group has slipped away. Now Anglican women form smaller, more diverse groups within our churches. But there still are women’s issues and concerns in our society which require our compassion, understanding and attention. We need to reach out beyond our church community to help. This is the challenge.

All Anglican women are members of the Anglican Church Women. We welcome your input, insight, sharing and, of course, your donations, either as a group or an individual. Please contact us.

In a normal year, we would have gathered, talked, exchanged greetings and ideas, ate together and prayed together. Usually a collection is taken and the money collected is used for the Council of the North and/or our Special Project. If you would like to give, please send your cheque to the office.

Thank you to Finance Committee members Dorothy MacLeod, Ruth Pengelly, Janice Hodgson and 
Enid Corbett for their work during the past year.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandy McPhail


Treasurer
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COMMITTEE REPORTS

ECCLESIASTIC NEEDLEWORKERS’ REPORT

It has been an interesting year for all of us. We were not prepared to be away from Diocesan Centre for such a prolonged period of time and did not have notice to take work home.   However some of us did and I was able to get back to retrieve some projects.

We are proud of all the ladies in the group and look forward to getting back together.  We are especially proud of the awarding of the ODT to Louise Reid for her many years of service to her church, community, and the Needleworkers.

Our output for the year is of course down.
Coloured work:
1 cope remade and updated
1 cope repaired
2 chasubles with matching stoles
1 set consisting of chasuble, stole, burse and veil
3 stole repairs
100 face masks – donated to the Diocese

From our donated items for resale:
1 stole and 1 frontal/antipendia set

White Linen:
This list is incomplete as the pre-COVID items are not listed.
41 regular purificators and 6 travelling purificators.
1 fair linen
Respectfully submitted, 

Peggy Perkins, Director
Ecclesiastical Needleworkers
NOMINATING REPORT

Serving on the Diocesan Anglican Church Women’s Board is an interesting and important ministry. It is an opportunity to meet with other women from around the diocese, to learn what is happening in and around the Church, and to help broaden the scope and work of the organization. Much has changed over the years as far as structure is concerned and helping to spread the word about our work is crucial. However, each year it becomes harder to recruit new members as churches close or amalgamate, groups disband, more women serve on other church boards and some women wonder what they can possibly contribute to the ACW Board.

If you are an Anglican Church Woman and are interested in women’s gatherings, learning new information or skills, social justice, recruitment, leadership or have some financial ability, WE NEED YOU! The financial committee is also looking for volunteers. The Board and committees have been meeting via ZOOM 7 or 8 times a year since the Covid pandemic began. No need to travel downtown. You don’t even need a computer as telephone connections are also used.
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A huge thank you goes to those who have served on the Board or finance committee over this past difficult year. Blessings to Lorice Carter and Lisa Legair as they step down. If you are interested in serving with us or know of someone who would, please be sure to contact your representative or the ACW office to learn more.

Respectfully submitted, June Dyer

PUBLIC RELATIONS REPORT

We have many special items that are fitting for all types of recognition – 
a small memento to the diamond pin!

The following items are available through the Toronto Diocesan Anglican Church Women’s Office 

135 Adelaide Street East, Toronto ON M5C 1L8    acw@toronto.anglican.ca    416-363-0018

Diamond-Chip ACW or Chancel Guild Pins with Certificate
$60.00
ACW or Chancel Guild Pins
$35.00

ACW Aprons
$25.00

ACW Tote Bags
$5.00

National ACW Pins
$5.00

Chancel Guild Manuals
$5.00 each or 4/$15.00
ACW Notes with Envelopes (package of 4)
$5.00

ACW Notebooks
$3.00

ACW Pens
$2.00

ACW Bookmarks
$0.35 or 3/$1.00

ACW or Chancel Guild Prayer Cards
$0.35 or 3/$1.00
SOCIAL CONCERN AND ACTION REPORT

The Special Project theme for 2020-2021 is Housing Crisis: Affordable Housing and Homelessness 
The following organizations received your Special Project monies in 2020.

Trent Durham
Homeward Bound


York-Scarborough
Dr. Roz Healing Place


York-Simcoe
(2020) Home Horizon Collingwood


York-Credit Valley
Youth Without Shelter
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AREA REPORTS
YORK - CREDIT VALLEY AREA REPORT
Etobicoke – Humber Deanery  and  Mississauga Deanery
A message of hope and encouragement “from the West”

While pondering where to start to gather information we decided to phone each individual parish to find out how the women were coping or carrying on with their work.

As busy as they are, office administrators and clergy responded with news from their particular parts of the deanery.  The driving force in all is the need for everyone to remain connected and feel a part of the church community.   Formal ACW organizations seem to be few and far between but the women are still carrying out supportive roles in all parishes. The following examples are just a small look at the picture of women in our deanery

Christ Church St. James, Humber Bay have befriended a Parkdale street mission by gathering and delivering baking every few weeks to aid in the work there.  The women have also been reaching out to sex trade workers in their area to give support where they can.

AlL Saints have about 10 separate groups, each one of which serves a different purpose in the ministry of the church.  The group who normally support and keep touch with seniors with luncheons and gatherings have continued virtually and delivered gift bags to all seniors at Christmas and will do the same at Easter.  They have as well provided guest speakers from time to time.

St. Matthew’s ladies have continued assisting a shelter by providing soup on a regular basis.
They too have a number of women groups serving different functions.

A recent addition to the deanery is the Ghanaian church who are based in St. Matthias church on Royal York Rd.  The priest there was interested in hearing of the Diocesan ACW and their work and gave us contacts to women of the parish.


Church of Christ the King women, although not meeting, have continued to keep in touch by phone calls, letters and notes and through the weekly message from the wardens.  At Christmas they had a very successful virtual Baby Shower for Moorelands and in February a Phantom Valentine tea in aid of Outreach projects.  So far the ACW have gathered over $1,000 and are now planning to distribute this in the community and beyond.
MISSISSAUGA DEANERY – St. Bride’s women have continued to connect with all, watching movies together and having some meetings through zoom.  Parishioners without access to computers are often connected by using the telephone.  

We can be proud of our efforts to maintain connections and feelings of hope and promise for the future.  Until we meet again.

Respectfully submitted, Ruth Pengelly

Etobicoke-Humber Deanery Representative
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ST. PAUL THE APOSTLE, REXDALE

St. Paul the Apostle ACW held its 1st meeting and Brunch for 2020 on February 28th.The meeting was well attended and discussions were focused around what we would like to initially accomplish for 2020. We all shared our various interests and skill sets and agreed that we would like to accomplish the making of Prayer Shawls, as this is a Ministry of prayer, love and time for others in need.

With the initial ease into the phases of church re-opening, members of the ACW donated supplies of wool and needles as well as the guidelines for the making of the Prayer Shawls. Donations continue to be provided by members. These donated supplies once received are quarantined and individually packaged in sealed bags for distribution to those who would like to participate.

Before Covid 19 brought us to a standstill members of the St. Paul’s ACW did accomplish a few events:

We held our 1st Fundraising Draw on March 1st. This was a successful event, held over a few short weeks.

ACW Members attended The World Day of Prayer held on March 6th at Martin Grove United Church. The Theme for 2020 was “Rise, take your mat and walk” written by the women of Zimbabwe. We learnt about the country of Zimbabwe and the challenges the women there face. We sang, read about and prayed for the Country and its people, there.

The Annual ACW General Meeting was held on April 25th through Zoom due to Covid restrictions, again St. Paul’s was well represented with members in attendance. The financial reports were reviewed and the nomination of officers conducted.

Emails of prayers and encouragement were shared with the ACW members during the year.

ACW at St. Paul’s donated gift bags of toiletry items to Youth Without Shelter as part of our ACW Outreach for the Christmas Season.

2021 Canadian Church Calendars were available for sale for the congregation.

Respectfully submitted, Margaret Durant
ACW President, St. Paul’s Rexdale
Parkdale – West Toronto Deanery

ST. OLAVE’S, SWANSEA (TORONTO)
The women of St. Olave’s have been active and supportive of our Church and activities in this past year. 

The World Day of Prayer, scheduled to be held at St. Olave’s on March 7th, 2020 was the subject of discussion and planning in both January and February, and was held successfully just prior to the pandemic lockdown!   The women of the Sudanese Community Church, who worship at St. Olave’s, were very involved and the Service and following reception and luncheon were deemed a great success.

With the Pandemic and Church closure came absence of group activity and meetings, but many members of the ACW have continued active participation in church activities – especially in the preparation and cleaning of the Church when Services were actually being held “live”.  A number of women are involved in the preparation of televised Services, both as participants and behind the scenes.
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At Christmas time the traditional trees were decorated with ACW ornaments, purchased in memory of Church friends and family, and the annual “Mitten Tree” was laden with knitted items to keep needy children warm and protected from any winter chills.

We did raffle a Christmas basket of ‘goodies’ in December, but without community participation in our annual Christmas bazaar it lacked substance as a fundraiser!

As we continue to develop this new way of bringing “church” to our community, the ACW will continue to support and assist with all efforts.  

Respectfully submitted:

The Reverend Canon Ruth S. Smith

ACW President, St. Olave’s, Swansea (Toronto)
YORK - SIMCOE AREA REPORT 
York Simcoe Correspondent

This has certainly been a very different year. No in-person gatherings, lots of ZOOM meetings, and opportunities to do things differently as we serve in our various communities.

With direction and regular input from Enid, Rev. Joan, the Board and others, I have gathered and edited material for the ACW newsletter three times during the year. When information is gathered, edited and sorted, it is forwarded to Swan Li at Holy Trinity for the “polishing”. Swan does a fabulous job of making the newsletter look appealing. It is then forwarded to Judy in the ACW office to be sent out to all parishes and regular subscribers. The use of e-mail has made it possible to have a much broader reader base and I encourage everyone to forward their copy to share with others. It is exciting to get news and pictures from ACW’s around the diocese. Please consider sending news of what your group is doing.

As well, I attempt to help Karen Bowman, Area V-P, keep in touch with the scattered parish ACW’s in York Simcoe, many of whom are struggling to keep active during this Covid time. We all look forward to gathering again in person.

Respectfully submitted, June Dyer

j.dyer19@sympatico.ca
Unless otherwise noted, the following York-Simcoe reports were collected and
Respectfully submitted by Karen Bowman, Area Vice President

Assisted by June Dyer, Area Correspondent
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Holland Deanery

CHRIST CHURCH, HOLLAND LANDING

Christ Church, Holland Landing, as others, were not able to do  lot of their usual things.  However, at Christmas they sent cards to former Church members and delivered poinsettias and cards to sick and 
shut-ins, both Church members and others, in the community.  They collected mitts, socks and gift cards on their Jesse tree and donated them to Inn From The Cold.  They also continued to sponsor their Foster Child.

CHRIST CHURCH, roche’s point

Christ Church, Roche's Point has a small congregation with only four remaining in the A.C.W.  Some of the ladies have been making things for future bazaars and they are making phone calls to ensure everyone is okay.

St. James the Apostle, Sharon

St. James the Apostle, Sharon has continued with their Second Chance Clothing Depot and Food Closet with one volunteer.. Food is picked up from the porch of the Church office.  If clients provide a list of clothing required, it can be picked up a week later.  Clothing has also been provided  to a number of people through York Support Services North and Southlake@home program. They provide clothing, food and gift cards and toys to those in East Gwillimbury, Sharon, Newmarket and as far north as Georgina Island. Those who knit, made mittens for Newmarket Residence.  In March and October they prepared a meal for the Inn From the Cold program in Newmarket and will continue to do so in 2021.  They are coordinating a Zoom service for World Day of Prayer March 5/21. 

Huronia Deanery

ST. GEORGE, FAIRVALLEY

2020 the year that was… We checked in with one another by telephone, text and email.  If you were ill, you may have received a card or parcel in the mail box, on your front step or on a warm sunny day, a visit outside while social distancing. At Christmas, cards and parcels may have arrived in your mail box or on your front step.

2020 the year that wasn’t… We missed the opportunity to meet in person. Social gatherings were no longer the norm. There were no luncheons or events to be planned so there was no need for meetings. We normally just make these decisions by phone or after church anyway, so that wasn’t really a big change!

2021 brings a new year and new hope. We will see what God has in store for us.

Respectfully submitted, Rosemary Athron

St James, Orillia

St. James, Orillia continued sending Thinking of You, Sympathy and Get Well cards to those needing comfort and birthday cards to children under six.  Donations were made  to the Toronto A.C.W. Diocese, Honduras Scholarships, Arthur Turner Training School in the North and St. James itself.  An online sale took place with baking, sewing and knitting shown in photos on Facebook.  A similar may be done this spring.  An amazing Christmas project with the overwhelming support of the St. James Parish family saw 98 people receiving gift cards and grocery cards, 21 families in all.
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St. Luke, Price's Corner

St. Luke's, Price's Corner have not been active as most of their ladies are elderly and isolating in their homes.  They do have a rotating list of 'Phone Buddies' who keep in touch with all their parishioners.

St. Luke's Prices Corner made monetary donations to Couchiching Jubilee House, the Sharing Place Food Bank and Loonie Lunch at St. James, Orillia.

ST. PAUL, WASHAGO
St. Paul's, Washago got their Pancake Supper in just under the wire before lockdown.  Their knitter made masks, hats etc. and sold them to many people.  Children's sweaters were also made for Christmas.  Enough money was raised to give to Faithworks.  They have placed an ad on Facebook for knitted items with all proceeds going to Work of the People.

Nottawasaga Deanery Report

I am sure I join all the other deanery representatives in finding the annual report this year a very difficult task to complete. In these unprecedented times nothing continued in an expected or predictable manner. In so many ways, our report could be a very sad description of what happened in this pandemic. With our churches closed and our members in a lock-down the saddest thing was, in our aging communities, so many of our members died and we were unable to have the luxury of funerals and final goodbyes.

However, Covid 19 has also produced something unexpected and uplifting. In every part of our deanery, people faced this challenge with grace and determination. We absolutely disproved the myth that you can’t teach an old dog new tricks. Most of our churches embraced their computers and learned how to Zoom – and even how to mute when it was appropriate! Many groups held video meetings and figured out ways to create virtual fund-raisers. Unfortunately our Deanery Day has been postponed but we have continued to support Home Horizon, Barbara Weider House in Collingwood.

This was not the year we expected but we accept it is the year that God has given us and we look forward to what the future will bring.

Respectfully submitted, Carol Cryer

Nottawasaga Deanery Representative

York Central Deanery
Christ Church, Stouffville

Christ Church, Stouffville A.C.W. has continued with their tradition of sending get well and sympathy cards to members of the congregation and birthday and Christmas cards to the seniors.  A.C.W. Sunday, though much smaller than usual, was held November 16th with masks and social distancing. Of course, the lunch following the service had to be cancelled. The annual Secret Pal name draw usually takes place that day however this year we are continuing with the names we drew in 2019. Old gold/silver jewelry (odd earrings etc.) was collected and is currently at the jewelers awaiting evaluation. 125 items were placed on the Christmas tree in the narthex - hats, mitts, scarves socks etc. and distributed to the needy and over $1,300 was raised to support four families. One avid gardener held a virtual plant sale with plants requested through email and picked up a week later, social distancing.  The wardens also held a bake sale in a similar manner.  We started off 2021 with a drive for Hill House Hospice in Richmond Hill and collected needed items - paper towels, hand soap, masks etc.
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Christ Church, Woodbridge 

Christ Church, Woodbridge, like others, had to cancel most of their plans however they did host The World Day of Prayer service which was well attended.  They send the A.C.W. newsletter to as many women as possible.

Grace Church, Markham
Despite Covid, Grace Church A.C.W has been busy.  Some meetings were done via Zoom. Sympathy and get well cards were sent and calls made to check on everyone. The spring and fall rummage sales had to be cancelled, however a successful virtual bazaar was held in November.  Parishioners who are caterers prepared delicious turkey dinners in December.  It was supposed to be for 100 but in the end 110 meals were provided at a cost of $10.00. People picked up the dinners in the parking lot and some items left from the bazaar were sold as well. They may possibly do something similar for Easter.  A Lenten study is currently being held.  On Thursday evenings there is a prayer service and time of song via Zoom.  
Jean Hoover, the parish nurse and Canon Nicola are helping those over 80 to get their Covid vaccinations.

  

Holy Trinity, Thornhill 

To raise some funds to help with their Outreach, Holy Trinity, Thornhill asked if people would donate money - the same amount they would have spent buying items.  They were able to give to all their charities. Their annual A.G.M. was held in January during the Church service (by Zoom) with guest speaker, the Rev Leigh Kerns.

St. Mary's, Richmond Hill

St Mary's, Richmond Hill held a Virtual Christmas Market and Bazaar which was a huge success. They had a poinsettia sale with the cooperation of a local nursery in conjunction with the sale.  Orders were picked up curbside and more money was raised than anticipated.  In January they asked in advance for input from their ladies, took into account their requests and disbursed their funds.

TRENT - DURHAM AREA REPORT 
Trent-Durham area is the largest Episcopal area in the Diocese, covering from Pickering to Brighton along the 401 corridor, and from Lake Ontario to Haliburton. It combines major urban centres and smaller rural parishes. It is slated to be the area of largest population growth over the next decade. Already younger families are taking advantage of the lower priced housing to move from the more dense areas around the Toronto hub. As well it has a larger percentage of older adults. Women’s ministry is strong in all the congregations included in this varied area.

With the advent of the pandemic in 2020, the provision of ministry was radically changed, although the basic tenets of faithful love, caring, compassion and giving remain the roots of our Christian ministry. It may be said that the last major gathering within our congregations in 2020 was likely the much enjoyed pancake suppers held in almost every parish. The typical fundraising (dinners, bake sales, bazaars etc.) led by Anglican Church Women in most parishes ceased. People became very familiar with Zoom!! whether for a church service, meeting or time to gather together for social interaction. Some of the ladies became creative in hosting Zoom craft circles and certainly prayer groups. Others developed “phone trees” to be in touch, or sent email chains, messages, meditations, invitations to “make believe teas” etc. to their parish families and beyond.
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One of the unique and vital ministries in Trent-Durham is the ministry to migrant workers who arrive seasonally to farm the fruitful land in this area. Many of them were stranded due to the travel restrictions and those involved in this ministry responded quickly and effectively to the challenges faced by these vital and essential workers.

If one peruses the long list of postponed clergy inductions in this area, it is easy to note the many changes of clergy within the area parishes. It is certainly not easy for a new leader to get to know his/her congregation when they cannot come together for worship, meetings or social activities. It is in these circumstances that live-streaming becomes the norm. Women in ministry do assist in many ways (as leaders, chancel members, and ACW) throughout the pandemic induced restrictions imposed for everyone’s safety and well being.

By the end of 2020, parishes had adapted to new ways and while the many traditions associated with Advent and Christmas had to be celebrated differently, the gift of our Saviour was received, welcomed and celebrated throughout.

Respectfully submitted, Marion Saunders

Area Vice-President
Oshawa Deanery

This very surreal past year has limited many of the church activities in this area. Most of the churches are having Zoom or e-mail services each Sunday sent by their ministers. 

All Saints Whitby – Holds a food bank and have been handing out mittens, gloves and socks to those in need.

ST Matthew’s and St George’s – Their ministers have been sharing Zoom services. Calls and notes have been given to keep in touch with parishioners.

CHRIST Church – There is now a donation box outside the church for clothing and household items.  Since this parish has a Thrift Shop in the lower level, people have been able to purchase their need.  All Covid health rules are in place and honoured.  The church was able to have their annual Bazaar on line – it was successful. A men’s Bible Study and also a Pancake supper was held by zoom.

St MARTIN’s – The parishioners here appreciate regular Sunday E-mail messages from our Padre, monthly phone calls and notes and cards to keep in touch with parishioners from our Lay Minister.  
A Delivered Christmas dinner to parishioners was much appreciated and enjoyed .

I hope 2021 brings Love, Light, Happiness, and good Health to all.

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Atkinson
Oshawa Deanery Representative
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Peterborough Deanery 

This has been a challenging year for all our ACWs because of the Pandemic shut down directives. Normal meetings and activities were curtailed in March 2020. Many innovative ways to maintain contact and provide fellowship have resulted. Congregations welcomed limited number return for worship in our churches and regretted the necessity of church closures again in December. Fortunately most now have live-streamed services (Facebook, Zoom etc.) and held Vestry via Zoom and phone.

ALL SAINTS Anglican Church, Peterborough:

…Accustomed to having monthly meetings, they were also starting to make their annual Easter Eggs, their biggest fundraiser of the year, when church closures terminated this major fundraiser, to the disappointment of not only their congregation but people and groups city-wide.

…Children/youth from other churches were invited to participate in a Christmas pageant -virtually...to be available live-streamed. Regular church services are live-streamed.

PARISH OF BELMONT: 
(Christ Church, Norwood: St. John the Evangelist, Havelock and St. Michael, Westwood)

....St. John the Evangelist is the only ACW in this Parish. They held one outside sale of items.

…With lock down Sunday service has been regularly live streamed.

CHRIST CHURCH, CampbellforD: 
Teamed with St. George, Hastings, and St. James, Roseneath
...Christ Church has an active ACW but no meetings as a group during the shut-down/restricted period.  During the short time there was in-church service, there was one after service bake sale (controlled number access and safe distance to Hall in keeping with protocol). The Campbellford Sunday church service is regularly live-streamed by Zoom...available to all three church groups. Separate church vestries held. ACW members use phone call and email to keep in touch. A few have met, in small clusters--safe distanced.

St. JAMES/EMILY:
...No organized ACW group but keep in touch. Church closed during Pandemic when required. From July until too cold, regular church services were held in parking area outside. Were able to have 30 services in 2020 including indoor and outdoor services with an average attendance of 35 people.  This year was this church's 175th anniversary. They have congregation number growth and are planning an expansion to the church and it will be a more accessible building. Vestry held by Zoom. They have a monthly newsletter via email or post.

St. JOHN the BAPTIST, Lakefield:
...No ACW meetings since March but keeping in touch via phone calls and emails.  They did manage to fund-raise some crafts etc by sale communicated to congregation on line etc. They welcomed a new priest during the pandemic and were happy to have some time when in-church services were allowed: then, they have received Diocesan funds to start live-streaming weekly services.
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St. JOHN the EVANGELIST, Peterborough:
....No formal ACW meetings since March 2020.  Two bake sales were held before the Pandemic. No other fund-raising has been done since then. Emails and phone calls and cards have been made/sent in order to keep in touch. In- Church services were held whenever Pandemic Protocol allowed. The services were live-streamed once in-church was allowed so shut-ins and those not choosing to return to church yet could participate in worship. Live-stream will continue even when all can return to in-church as it has been so appreciated by the ill and shut-ins. A contemporary church service has been held weekly for those accustomed to attending an "Open Circle Service" Sundays prior to the Pandemic. A men's group meets weekly by Zoom. After the Sunday service (Facebook) a coffee hour is held by Zoom. Significant effort has been made to reach all who live alone and/or don't have internet.

St. Matthew/St. AIDAN, Buckhorn:

...During the limited time worshiping was allowed with reduced numbers allowed in our churches, this congregation held their services in the church hall because there was more room to accommodate numbers and safe distance. With closure they have an Evening prayer service by Zoom every two weeks. They welcome St. Luke's, Peterborough to participate in this service (same priest both churches). There have been no ACW meetings and members keep in touch by phone.

St. Thomas, Millbrook:
...No ACW meetings held since Covid 19 closures. Members keep in touch by email, phone calls and a monthly news letter. Their weekly Sunday church service is live-streamed as well. ACW members regret not being able to bake and sell the apple pies they are used to making each fall as a major fund raiser.

We all look forward to returning to our meeting together as ACW members. We miss the fellowship. We will never again take seeing others face-to-face, hugging a friend, worshiping and singing together, enjoying the choir, seeing a smile etc. for granted.

Respectfully submitted, Gerri Currier
Peterborough Deanery Representative
YORK - SCARBOROUGH AREA REPORT 
York Mills Deanery

The Deanery of York Mills consists of nine Congregations: Church of Our Saviour Anglican Church; Church of The Ascension Anglican Church; The Church of The Incarnation Anglican Church; 
St. Christopher’s Anglican Church; St. Cyprian's Anglican Church; St. George on Yonge Anglican Church; St. John’s Anglican Church, Willowdale; St. Matthew the Apostle Oriole Anglican Church; and St. Theodore of Canterbury Anglican Church.

There are also two Ministries located within the York Mills Deanery:

· The Reverend Beverley Williams is the Executive Director of the Flemingdon Park Ministry ably assisted by Banazir, Christian, Esey, and Martha. This community based agency has been walking alongside and working with the people of Flemingdon Park for over forty years. For the first two and one half months of 2020, they continued with their usual Monday to Friday programs: hosting all day coffee with a daily drop in for lunch; free bread on Friday; 
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women’s craft programs; Bible and Koran Study; etcetera! Beginning in mid March, with the arrival of the Covid-19 Pandemic in Ontario, following government guidance it was decided to cancel, until further notice, their scheduled public programs and activities and close the drop in centre. As they are considered an essential work place, some of the program plans were adapted in partnership with other organizations, while other activities were re-envisioned to meet the needs of the community in different ways. The staff continue to work and find safe and appropriate ways to assist the families and community of Flemingdon Park. Their “Common Table” program continued throughout the summer where they successfully harvested the produce at their “farm” located on the Church of Our Saviour property. In 2020, they added a greenhouse, and wintered over some plants in poly tunnels.

· The Sisterhood of St. John The Divine is an Anglican monastic community founded in Toronto in 1884. During the past 136 years, the sisters have lived a life of prayer and service to the church throughout Canada, pioneering in health care, education, care of the elderly, retreats, and spiritual formation. St. John’s Rehab Hospital, which is next door to the east of the Convent, is partnered with Sunnybrook Hospital. For many years, in their sacred space at the Convent, they have provided food for our souls, as they welcome visitors to participate in: worship, prayer and song; a variety of programs and workshops; quiet days; personal or group retreats; and so forth. In mid March, due to Covid-19 restrictions, most programs were suspended, meantime modern technology allowed for some delivery of Food For The Soul: via virtual meetings; Zoom lessons; musical retreats; spiritual direction; quiet days; and live streaming of daily evening prayers. For more details, or to learn about their publication entitled “The Eagle”, their website address is www.ssjd.ca, their telephone number is 416-226-2201, and they are located at 233 Cummer Avenue in Willowdale.

Although seven out of our nine churches do not have an active Anglican Church Women’s group, many women from these churches continue to support the Diocesan A.C.W.: financially; by attending the Annual General Meeting; and through PAL they subscribe annually to the Diocesan A.C.W. Newsletter (Prayer, Action, and Learning).

Within the York Mills Deanery, Church of Our Saviour Anglican Church and Church of the Ascension Anglican Church both have active Anglican Church Women’s groups. On Friday, March 6, 2020, one week before our Covid-19 lockdown, both of these churches participated when Donway Baptist Church hosted the World Day of Prayer Service.

· Prior to the Covid-19 lockdown, the two units of St. Mary and St. Elizabeth Ann Anglican Church Women groups at the Church of the Ascension held their 2019 A.C.W. Annual General Meeting, and they participated in their “No Bake Sale” fundraiser. During the pandemic period, there have been no official meetings, meantime the ladies have kept in touch with each other via telephone or online. Church members worship together on Sunday mornings via the website, and also for daily evening prayers. Ultimately, there was no A.C.W. Annual Report prepared for the church’s 2020 Vestry Report.

· Also pre Covid-19 lockdown, the two units of St. Bridgit and St. Theresa Anglican Church Women groups at Church of Our Saviour, held their regular monthly meetings in January, 2020, and their 2019 A.C.W. Annual General Meeting was held in February, 2020 following a Sunday Church Service. It was unfortunate that all of their A.C.W.’s planned fund raisers were put on hold until another year, meantime all of their annual financial commitments and donations to their chosen charities were made within the 2020 year and including a financial donation in lieu of collected baby items for the Moorelands Layette Program. There was no A.C.W. Annual Report submitted for the 2020 Vestry Report, meanwhile their 2020 Vestry Meeting was held in February, 2021 via Google Meet. More recently their Church Services have been live streamed.
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Our churches sit empty as our lives are on hold! March 11, 2021 marks the one year anniversary of the day the World Health Organization officially declared a worldwide pandemic. For some women, the world was brought to a screeching halt. For other households, life has carried on much as usual with added pressures put on the lives of our precious women, wives, and young mothers. We pay homage to the women who are working in the front lines of our society for little reward. It is a time for us to prayerfully reflect on the loss and tragedy of this past year and slowly we begin to realize how resilient we are as we bounce from one new situation to the next. Sadly we pray for family and friends who grieve the loss of loved ones. We anxiously await the vaccine which will begin to ease us back to a life of meet and greet, with hugs and kisses for treasured family and friends, and days once again of fun, food and fellowship. The ominous date of “Friday the thirteenth” of March, 2020, marked the start of the pandemic for myself, and which I describe as being “the day all hell broke loose”! Meantime from the Church of Our Saviour, Joan Woodward mentioned that “2020 was the year that wasn’t!”, and Susan Blumenauer explained there is some truth in the old adage of “Hindsight is 2020!”

Respectfully submitted. Mary Macnamara

York Mills Deanery Representative 
and a member of St. Cyprian's Anglican Church, in partnership with the Tri-Congregational Church
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Anglican Church Women

NATIONAL ACW PRAYER

Almighty God, we pray for your blessing and grace on our work and witness as Anglican Church Women in Canada.  We give you thanks and praise for giving us wisdom, knowledge and understanding so that we may serve you in spirit and truth.  Called to be your church, may our study, learning, worship and service be always to your glory and the building of your kingdom in our communities and throughout the world.  In our ministry may we always respond to the needs of others with your love.  We pray in the name of the One who redeemed and loves us, your Son, Jesus our Saviour.    

Amen.


MEMORIAL BOOK

Inscribed in the Book of Memory, 2020
Isabel Daniel

St. Martin’s Courtice

August 19, 2019

Madeliene Heard

St. George’s Newcastle

October 30, 2019

Florence deVries
St. Cyprian’s Willowdale

August 31, 2020

Bertha Slaughter

Christ Church Stouffville

September 2, 2020

Alexandra “Sandra” Stronach

Christ Church Stouffville

November 19, 2020

Jane Campbell

Holy Trinity Thornhill

November 23, 2020

Antonia Mary Harding

Grace Church Markham

November 26, 2020

Gertie Gowan

St. Luke’s Creemore

December 11, 2020
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